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Grant that by his continual presence in us  
He may raise us to eternal life 
Sunday 29 May:  Easter 7 
9.30am  Parish Ascension Day combined service Ockley 
 
Wednesday 1 June 
9-12noon Jubilee Pavilion Café   Cricket Pavilion, Ockley 
 
Friday 3rd – Sunday 5th June See separate flier for more details of events 
09.00-19.30 Platinum Jubilee celebrations  Cricket ground, Ockley 
 
Saturday 4th June   
11.00am Wedding    Ockley 
13.00-on Cricket match, Capel’s Got Talent Recreation Ground, Capel 
13.30-on  Derby Ladies Day, Dinner  The Crown, Capel 
 
Sunday 5th June.  Whitsunday and Pentecost 
9.30am  Jubilee Open-air Commemorative Service on the Green, Ockley  
10.30am Jubilee Commemorative Service  Capel 

Traidcraft stall 
Monday 6th June 
3-5pm  Teas     Capel 
Sunday 12th June 
9.30am  Holy Communion   Ockley 
10.30am Café Church    The Crown, Capel 
 

Please observe the following guidelines whilst in church:  
At both churches:  
The wearing of masks inside places of worship is encouraged. 
Hand sanitiser will be available for use by the entrance door.   
Holy communion is now available in both bread and the wine.  Consecrated wine will be served in 
individual glasses whilst we are still at risk from the pandemic. 
At Capel:  One of the hymns (usually the 3rd) will be designated as an offertory hymn. The bag will be 
passed round by the sidesperson. 
At Ockley: The collection plate will be on the table at the back of the church for donations. 

 
 
 

Parish of Capel and Ockley 
 

Sunday 29 May 2022 
Ascension Day 

Welcome to your church 
 

PRAYERS 
We pray for the world and all its needs.  Our prayers can go where we cannot, so 
please include all those countries and individuals stricken by war, famine, disease 
and natural disasters.  Dear Lord, may our prayers be a help to those in need no 
matter where they live. Comfort them and be with them through their dark hours. 
 

Heavenly Father we lift up all those who are facing illness, and also their friends and 
relatives who care for them.  Give them the hope and courage they need today and 
every day.  Comfort their pain, calm their fears and surround them with your love.  
We particularly pray for Jennifer Morshead, Sally Calvert, Nicky, Sandy, Beryl, Pat, 
Spencer Thorpe, Ellie, Margaret Dale, Eileen Steeden, Simon, Charlie, baby Gia and 
Eddie. 
 
We give thanks for the steadfast service of The Queen over the last 70 years and we 
pray that she may enjoy the national celebrations. 
 

We remember all those who have been recently bereaved and offer our love and 
support to the families of Finley Relf, Tim Pryke, David Topping, Colin Warner and 
Dora Cudlipp.  May they rest in peace and rise in glory. 
 

We pray for our sister church St Mary Magdalene as they prepare to join with St 
John’s in North Holmwood in a new united parish  

We need your help! 
There are three occasions over the summer months that we need your help, please 
sign the lists at the back of our churches if you can donate your time. 
 

25 June – Vicarage Fete 12-3pm.  We need lots of volunteers to set up the day 
before and others to help man the fete on the day.  This is the first time we have 
been able to run this event since 2020 and we want to make it a huge success but 
can’t without your help. 
Raffle and Tombola prizes.  We are also looking for raffle and bottle tombola 
prizes.  The raffle prizes are to fill three large hampers along the themes of 
delicious food and drink, pampering and gardening.  Please leave your 
contributions in the boxes in our churches. 
2 & 3 July – The Capel Military Fair The church will be running the coffee and cake 
stall at this annual event.  Lots of volunteers are needed.  This event will be raising 
much needed funds for both our churches after 2 years of very few fundraising 
events.  Your help will be much appreciated. 
 

 


